St. Anthony Baseball Association Annual Meeting
February 13, 2011
Meeting Minutes


Members Present: 
Rick Dunn, Dave Ferguson, Paul Peterson, Jeff Ferkinhoff, Don Siggelkow, Tim Peterson, Amy Kraus, Paul Melchior, Mike Johnson, Jessica Kelly, Troy Urdahl.

Others Present: 
Jeff Ostrom

Meeting called to order, 7:02pm

Field of the Year Award: 
· Mike Johnson reported to the group on the Minnesota Park and Sports Turf Managers Association Field of the Year (FOY) Award.  A sign will go on the outfield fence to recognize this award.
· Palm Field will now be eligible for a National Award.

· Troy Urdahl will update the webpage with new photos and FOY recognition. 

Grant Update

· ISD #282 received $39,300 from the Twins Community Fund and $40,000 from the Hennepin Youth Sports Program for field improvements.  Projects will include drain tile on varsity baseball and softball fields, as well as many varsity softball field improvements.  

· A matching contribution is not anticipated, but would be at the $2,500 - $3,000 level if asked for.

· Work will begin in the spring for the softball field and in July / August for the drainage projects.

Treasurer’s Report

· Rick Dunn presented the income and expense reports for 2010.  The December 31, 2010 SABA balance was $6,031.92.
· All required paperwork for 501 (c)3 status has been completed.

Field Photo Report

· Many photos have been ordered – a big thanks to Dave Wiggins for his help.  More photo sales are anticipated.

· The concession stand will display picture sales in some fashion this spring.

Newsletter

· Feedback on the 2010 newsletter was positive.

· The newsletter needs to be mailed earlier in 2011 to maximize end-of-year contributions.

· In 2011 we will advertise an electronic newsletter to be distributed for the following year.

Goals

· The SABA Board discussed the following goals for 2011:

· To see the 2011 HYSP and Twins Community Fund projects through to a successful completion.
· To sponsor and host youth and coaching clinics.

· To improve involvement and cooperation with the St. Anthony youth baseball program.

Legion Update

· Thad Weber report: The Tri-City confirmed they will be retaining their charter as an American Legion Post.  (Once a Post is issued a charter by the American Legion, it remains a chartered Post until it no longer wishes to be, or unless it is deemed to no longer meet the requirements, e.g., doesn't have any required minimum membership.)  It is not necessary for a Post to have a physical building.  There are many Posts across the area that exists in "a virtual place," without a building.  (For example, the Jacobson Legion Post, which was Red's original sponsor, still exists as a Post in this fashion.)  Tri-City continues to have members, an Auxiliary unit, an SAL unit, etc.  

Basically, although there is no legion business anymore, in terms of baseball there will be nothing different in the past. We still have a "post" to register with and there will be no funding. 
Field Work Day
· Date: April 9th, 2011.  9am to 2pm.  

· The St. Anthony Hogs and Norsemen “Beer Bust” at the Village Pub follows the work day.

· A project list was developed and discussed, including:

· Landscaping Palm’s Porch – Mike Johnson proposed a fountain to be added

· Cut tops of pergolas

· Put batting cages and soft-toss nets up

· Adopt-a-highway cleanup

· Field three work

· Paint portions of grandstands

· Till the warning track

· Add weed barrier under fence

· Fix soft-toss frame

· Repair grandstand crawl space door

· Prepare an area for right field line bleachers

· Troy or Mike Johnson will ask the U of M for new batting cage turf

Fundraising

· Three Twins games have been requested – 250 tickets for April 10th, May 15th, and May 29th 

· Online shopping went live in November via SABA’s Market America website.  Market America recently acquired Shop.com, and as a result the SABA website has undergone many improvements.  SABA members are encouraged to log on and register as a preferred customer, shop for MA branded products or partner store products (Home Depot, Target, Walmart, Baseball Express…), and invite your friends (there’s a link!).  Please call Rebecca Urdahl if you have any questions – 612-636-0913.
· Don Siggelkow put in a request to the Basketball Boosters for SABA to run a basketball tournament Saturday next year as a fundraiser.  

Equipment and Facilities

· Up to $500 was approved to purchase a plate compactor (tamper) from Mike Johnson.  The sentiment of the Board was to request a “member” discount from Mike on the tamper.

· Up to $5,000 was approved for a new batting cage shell.

· L-Screen netting will be needed at some point in the next year.

· Potential mound improvements for field C3 were discussed.  This will be revisited at the Spring SABA meeting.  

SABA Scholarship

· The Board approved $500 to go toward a scholarship for one St. Anthony Village HS senior who is involved with the baseball program.

· The Dugout Club will be asked to contribute a smaller amount to augment this scholarship.

· Troy is to get information from the Counseling Department to pass along to Tim Peterson.
SABA Board Positions
· After three years as President of the St. Anthony Baseball Association, Jeff Ferkinhoff stepped down from this position.

· The incredible work and accomplishments of the past three years under Jeff’s leadership was noted.

· Thanks from around the table were given to Jeff for his time, energy, and leadership for the past three years.  Thank you, Jeff.

· Jeff will now assume the role of Past President

· Don Siggelkow was nominated for the position of President by Dave Ferguson and seconded by Rick Dunn.  Motion carried.

· Tim Peterson was nominated for the position of Fundraising Coordinator by Dave Ferguson and seconded by Troy Urdahl.  Motion carried.

· Mike Dunn was nominated for the position of Vice President by Paul Melchior and seconded by Amy Kraus.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned, 9:34pm  

Respectfully submitted, Troy Urdahl
